OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

SEP 22 2018

To the Members of the California State Assembly:
I am returning Assembly Bill 2749 without my signature.
This bill requires all state agencies to certify that their Internet web sites are mobile-friendly.

I signed Assembly Bill 434 into law last year which requires all state agency websites to meet
specified accessibility standards, including mobile accessibility.

While I support the author’s intent to ensure state websites are both accessible and mobile-
friendly, this bill is unnecessary.

Sincerely,
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Edmund G. Rpwn Jr.
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